
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

No. 715 
 

asked on 27 May 2021 
 

MR L MILLAR ASKED THE MINISTER FOR REGIONAL DEVELOPMENT AND 
MANUFACTURING AND MINISTER FOR WATER (HON G BUTCHER)—  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise why funding for the March round of the Improving Great 
Artesian Basin Drought Resilience program was delayed in April and then further 
delayed in May, 2021 and when the next round of funding will open? 
 
 
ANSWER: 
 
There has been no delay in allocating funding for the Improving Great Artesian Basin 
Drought Resilience program. 
 
Round 1 opened on 9 June 2021. Under this round, landholders have until 
16 July 2021 to apply for project funds with a second round opening from 
16 August 2021 to 19 November 2021.  
 
Further information for landholders, including how to apply, can be found at the 
following link: 
 
https://www.business.qld.gov.au/industries/mining-energy-water/water/catchments-
planning/great-artesian-basin/rehabilitation-projects-funding 
 
 


